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July 2020 
Dear Parents, Carers and Friends 
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One of the most rewarding and yet one of the most stressful jobs these days is that of Headteacher. The constant scrutiny and accountability in the form of Ofsted, the Diocese, Local Authority, published league tables, performance management, the Governing Body and a whole host of other criteria and targets that have to be met would be enough to drive most of us mad. However, the rewarding part of the role is the Children. To see the children arrive in school to begin their education and to be the person leading the school team which will nurture and progress the children over the next few years to the stage where they have achieved the academic standards of which they are capable as well as their creative and sporting potential is really what being a Headteacher is all about.
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As Chair of the Governing Body and on behalf of everyone at St Wilfrid’s R.C. Primary School, I would like to officially mark Mrs Weir’s retirement. Mrs Weir began teaching at the school in September 1990 as a class teacher and then in January 2009, Mrs Weir was appointed to the role of Deputy Headteacher. A role which she did until April 2014 when she became St Wilfrid’s School Headteacher. During this time she has been an excellent Headteacher who has managed the school to the highest professional standards. She has inspired and encouraged her staff to attain high standards of teaching and has overseen the many changes which are imposed on schools with clarity and calmness. But, above all, she has had the education, well being and care of the children as her priority and it is this which has determined the direction in which the school should travel. 
Mrs Weir leaves behind her an excellent school on which the school can move into it’s next phase of development with the new interim leadership team of Mrs McEniff and Mrs OHara. 
Retirement comes to all of us one day and I know Mrs Weir will look back on her career with great satisfaction and pride at all that she has achieved as Headteacher at St Wilfrid’s R.C. Primary School.
The Children, Staff, Parents and Governors would all like to say “thank you

 we will miss you”  and to wish you a long and “Happy Retirement”. 
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As well as the retirement of Mrs Weir  we also have to say “Goodbye and Best Wishes” to the following members of St Wifrid’s School Community:
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Mrs Adamson as you all know will be retiring at the end of this term. 
Mrs Adamson began as a Teaching Assistant in 2004 and during this time has shown commitment and dedication to everyone in the school community. We would like to wish Mrs Adamson a “Healthy and Happy Retirement” with her family.
Mrs Draffin is also sadly leaving us after being at St Wilfrid’s since September 2007 as a Teaching Assistant and latterly a HLTA  within the school.  Mrs Draffin has always ensured that every child within her care has been given the opportunity to develop their own individual gifts.  We again we would  like to wish Mrs Draffin a “Healthy and Happy Retirement” with her family.                                                                                                         
Mrs Dean actually left our school community just as lock down started  Mrs Dean as many of you will know was a Midday Assistant and also worked in EBNOC for a number of years. So on behalf of St Wilfrid’s I would like to wish Mrs Dean a very “Happy and Healthy Retirement”. 
Mr McGough has served as a Foundation Governor  for many years in fact to numerous to mention. Again Mr McGough has worked tirelessly for the school community during his time as a Governor and his expertise on the Resources and Finance committee will be very much missed. So on behalf of everyone at St Wilfrid’s School and the Governing Body I would like to record the schools  “thanks” to Mr McGough and to wish him well for the future.
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The Governing Body would also like to take this opportunity to wish all the  Year 6 children “Good Luck and best wishes” as they leave St Wilfrid’s and embark on their next part of their Educational Journey. 
Last but not least we say a fond “farewell” to all our families who will be leaving us for the last time this week, “Thank you” for all your support that each of you have given to St Wilfrid’s School during your time with us.
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As we approach the end of this academic year, I am keen to reflect on our collective achievements during a year that will certainly be rememebered for years to come!! I am sure that there will be questions like “do you remember the year that our school was closed due to lock down?”and “what did you do when you were at home?” I feel that we can look back on this period with a sense of pride. It is safe to say that we have all had a different journey with this virus and during lockdown, but overall our school commnity can and should look back on this time with pride, as we have supported each other to come through this together and united our determination to keep everyone safe. So whilst we as Governors have not been able to be in school to carry out our normal termly duties which would
have included meetings with staff, monitoring data and learning walks to name but a few due to the Covid 19 pandemic. I just wanted to share with you that we have still been making decisions from home, carrying out all our statutory duties and also continuing to support Mrs Weir, Mrs McEniff and all the staff at St Wilfrid’s School during lock down. We have held all our termly meetings via Zoom and Mrs Weir has kept all Governors updated via e-mail and she has also asked for our involvement when it was decided to re-open school in June for Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 along with the children of Keyworkers. So we have all been still very much involved just in a different way. All members of the Governing Body do hope that normal service will be able to be resumed as soon as it is demed safe to do so.
I would like very much to take this opportunity to personally thank all members of the governing body, Teaching and Non Teaching Staff, Pre-school Staff, EBNOC,PFTA and you as Parents and Carers for the support, commitment and understanding  that has been shown or  given to St Wilfrid’s School during this last year and especially during the unprecedented times of the Covid 19 Pandemic. 
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As  we begin to  prepare for the summer break, which this year I am sure will be a little different for us all, but nevertheless a break where we can all take time for ourselves, our families and to re-charge our batteries. Let’s thank God for our school community, and for keeping us safe during these very difficult and uncertain times that we find ourselves in. So that with the support of the Church, the family and the school all working together in harmony we will remain strong and that the faith will be passed on.
O God of all beginnings and endings,

We praise and thank you for the gift of this school year.

It has been a time filled with grace and blessings,

With challenges and opportunities, joys and sorrows.

Give us the rest and refreshment we need this summer.
Help us to return to school with a new spirit and a new energy.

May we continue to grow

In age, wisdom, knowledge and grace

All the days of our lives.

Amen
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Take care and please stay safe 
Mrs Morrissey
Chair of Governors 
